## CITY COUNCIL MEETING 5-8-19

The City Council of the City of Lineville met in their regular meeting on Monday, May 8, 2019, at 5:00 p.m. at the City Annex Building in Lineville, Alabama, with the following present: Mayor Roy Adamson, Council Members: Carolyn Smith, Joseph Appleby, Robert Milstead, Johnny Appleby, Chief Shane Dunnagan, Court Clerk Nicholas New, City Supervisor Rusty Taylor, and Tammy Andrews. Council Member David Proctor was absent from meeting.

Mayor Adamson called the meeting to order. Mayor asked the Council if they had reviewed the minutes from the previous meeting. A motion was then made by Council Member Joseph Appleby and seconded by Council Member Carolyn Smith to approve the minutes from the previous meeting. The vote was unanimous. Also, the Mayor asked the Council if they had reviewed the minutes of the special called meeting on 4/17/19. A motion was then made by Council member Carolyn Smith and seconded by Joseph Appleby to approve the minutes of the special called meeting. The vote was unanimous. Next the Mayor asked the Council if they had reviewed the bills to be paid. A motion was then made by Council Member Joseph Appleby and seconded by Council Member Robert Milstead to approve the bills to be paid. The vote was unanimous.

Chief Dunnagan was first on the agenda and made a recommendation to hire Wanda Spears as dispatcher for the police department. A motion was then made by Council Member Robert Milstead and seconded by Council Member Johnny Appleby. The vote was unanimous.

Next Mayor Adamson brought up the pay scales that were reviewed and discussed in the work session earlier. A motion was then made by Council Member Carolyn Smith and seconded by Council Member Joseph Appleby to approve the pay scales as presented. The vote was unanimous.

Mayor Adamson asked the Council if they would like to move forward with the painting of the City Hall at this time. It will take approximately 5 gallons of the gray color and 1 gallon of the white trim paint. The cost in labor will be \$1300.00. A motion was then made by Council Member Carolyn Smith and seconded by Council Member Robert Milstead to go ahead and repaint the interior gray walls and trim of the City Hall. The vote was unanimous.

Chief Dunnagan recommended to have a special called meeting on hiring a police officer. The time to apply expires on Friday, May 10, 2019, at 5:00 p.m. He would like to meet on the following Monday, May 13, if possible. A motion was then made by Council Member Joseph Appleby and seconded by Council Member Robert Milstead to set the special called meeting for Monday, May 13, 2019, at 4:30 p.m. The vote was unanimous.

Mayor Adamson asked that everyone be in prayer for Justin McCullers family. He will really be missed in this City.

City Supervisor Rusty Taylor reminded everyone that he would be attending the Code Enforcement Conference next week Monday-Thursday. He also gave an update on the baseball program and the City will be hosting the girls softball ages 8, 10 and 12 June 14-16 and the boys baseball age 7 on June 20-23. This is an honor for us to be asked to host not one but two this year. We are working really hard to keep all grass cut and all else we do up to date but we have an employee that his spouse has health issues at this time and we are shorthanded so please bear with us.

Mayor Adamson wanted to thank Nicholas New for preparing the pay scales and working well with our City Clerk Donna Mathews as well and still continuing to keep his Court job done. City Clerk Donna Mathews commended him for a job well done and thanked him for always being willing to assist where needed. He recently met with our Auditors while I was in a training session and did really well.

Council Member Carolyn Smith reminded everyone of law day at 12 noon on May 9, 2019. She also echoed what the Mayor said about Justin McCullers. He was so good to us and for our City as well as many others. She also thanked City Supervisor Rusty Taylor for all he does for our local baseball program. Last she thanked the City for sending us to the Alabama League Convention in Mobile.

Council Member Joseph Appleby also thanked the City for sending us to the League training in Mobile.

Council Member Robert Milstead sends condolences to the McCullers family. He hated that he had to miss the training in Mobile this year for the League Convention.

After no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Council Member Robert Milstead and seconded by Council Member Johnny Appleby. The vote was unanimous. The meeting adjourned at 5:21 p.m.

ATTEST:	
CITY CLERK	MAYOR